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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents

Newsletter June 2018
Dear Parents/Carers
Staffing Changes for September
As you all know, Mrs Hazzard is taking Maternity Leave in September. Miss Charlotte Corkish will teach the Reception class, whilst Mrs Hazzard is off. Miss Corkish has been working in year 1 for a day a week since January. She has also done supply cover in other classes, including Reception during this time.

Sadly, Mrs Johnson will also be leaving school at the end of the summer term. This is for personal reasons. I am sure you will join me in thanking Mrs Johnson for all the work she has done in school during the last ten years. We will all miss her. The Governors have appointed Mrs Dawn Andrews to the role of SENCO. She is a very experienced teacher and SENCO, who will work alongside Mrs Johnson during this half term so she will be ready for September.
Mr and Mrs Thornhill are going to live and work in Seville, Spain from August this year. We thank them for all the work and contributions they have made to school during the last six years. They have chosen to have this life-style change whilst their three children are still very young. We will miss both of them, but particularly all the musical contributions from Mr Thornhill.
Defibrillator 
We managed to raise £1170.00 towards the defibrillator at the Royal Wedding Party. Thank you so much for all your generous contributions. We raised £169.00 during the following week by selling the remaining cakes and ice creams. This means that we now have £1339.00. 
FIFA World Cup Day

Children are invited to come to school in football or other sports clothes on Thursday 14th June to mark the start of the World Cup. We are not asking for donations for this “dress down day”.

Raising money for the Alzheimer’s Society

On Friday 15th June we are having a cupcake sale to raise money for research into causes and cures for Alzheimer’s and Dementia. Cupcakes and drinks will be for sale at morning break for £1.00.
Measles - Message for Parents/Carers and Guardians
This message is from the Director of Public Health, Cumbria:
There are currently outbreaks of measles in several areas of the UK affecting unimmunised children and young adults, including two recent cases in Cumbria. There are also large outbreaks in several countries across Europe, including holiday destinations. Measles is highly infectious. It can cause serious illness and can sometimes be fatal. Vaccination with two doses of MMR is the safest way to protect children and young people.

The first MMR vaccine is given to toddlers at the age of 13 months and the second vaccine at around 3 years and 4 months before your child goes to school. MMR can be given to older children, teenagers and young adults if they missed their injections when they were younger. Many of you will still have your Personal Child Health Record (Red Book) which should have a record of your child’s MMR vaccines. Contact your GP practice if you or your child needs an MMR vaccine. The vaccine is free. If you are not sure if you or your child needs an MMR vaccine, you can contact the GP practice to ask.

Measles is not just an illness that can affect young children. Teenagers, young adults and anyone who has missed their MMR vaccination can get measles. The first signs of measles are fever, cough, runny nose and red sore eyes. After a few days, a spotty rash will appear. It starts on the face and neck before spreading to the rest of the body.

If you think you or your child has measles:

• Ring your GP practice for advice

• Please don’t turn up to the surgery, walk in centre or to accident and emergency without calling ahead. The doctor will make special arrangements to see your child so that if your child has measles they won’t pass it on to others.

• Keep people with symptoms of measles away from others to avoid spreading measles, and stay away from school, nursery or work for 5 days after the onset of rash.

If you would like more information, see: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles 
Yours sincerely
Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
Advance warning of other diary dates
	Date
	Event
	Year group
	Times

	

	05.06.2018
	Cricket coaching starts (6 weeks)
	5 and 6
	Afternoons

	06.06.2018
	Dodgeball training
	5
	Morning 

	07.06.2018
	K’nex workshops
	4
	Morning

	11.06.2018
	Open the Book Assembly
	All
	9.15am

	
	Bee Bots workshops
	R and 1
	Morning

	14.06.2018
	FIFA World Cup Football starts
	All
	All day

	15.06.2018
	Cupcakes for Alzheimer’s
	All
	Morning break

	12.06.2018
	Furness Abbey Visit
	2
	Afternoon

	19.06.2018
	Fell Walking
	2*
	All day

	
	Ugly Duckling Ballet at The Forum
	R, 1 and 2
	Afternoon

	21.06.2018
	Fell Walking
	2*
	All day

	22.06.2018
	KS2 Sports Afternoon
	3 to 6
	1.10pm

	29.06.2018
	KS1 Sports Afternoon
	R to 2
	1.10pm

	06.07.2018
	PTA Summer Fair
	All
	Afternoon

	09 – 11.07.2018
	Y6 Residential in York
	6
	3 days

	09.07.2018
	Open the Book Assembly
	All
	9.15am

	12 – 13.07.2018
	Y4 Residential at Tower Wood
	4
	2 days

	18.07.2018
	Exciting Mystery Day
	All
	All day

	20.07.2018
	Term ends
	All
	2.00pm

	


*The year 2 class will be split into two separate groups for these days, so half of them will got to The Forum on June 19th.
More summer term events to be added to this diary sheet as the year progresses.

Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


